
Holbrook Masonic Family
Trestleboard – February 2025

Holbrook Lodge #30 A.F. & A.M.
Worshipful Master – Jim Dorman II 503-848-6760
Senior Warden – Jim Evans  503-357-3063
Junior Warden - Glenn Lazott  971-404-1636
Secretary - Will Cole  619-358-0013

Feb 3 Officers meeting via Zoom 7:30pm

Feb 4 6:00 Dinner / fellowship – Lasagna!
7:00 Stated Meeting

Feb TBD Road cleanup

Greetings Brothers,

Thanks to everyone for a great January meeting.  There was a lot to go over, but we got it all done 
before any of us fell asleep.

Here is a list of possible activities for 2025.  Please feel free to contact me with any other ideas you 
may have.

 March 4 – Dual meeting with Union #3 & Grand Master's OV
 April? – Sweethearts banquet (a Wives & Widows reboot)
 May 17 (projected) – Outdoor FC degree in Friday Harbor, WA
 July TBA – Outdoor MM degree in Rickreall
 Sep TBA – Outdoor FC degree in Rickreall
 Oct 7 – Past Masters & Awards Night

NEED A RIDE? – Do you need a ride to Lodge?  Please let me know.  We have several Brothers 
who are able to assist with this.

Wise Words of the Month

"There is no greater evil than arrogance backed by brute force."  -- B. Banzai

See you for dinner!

Fraternally,
Jim Dorman II
Worshipful Master

503-848-6760  jim@holbrookmasons.org

February Events

Feb 4    Dinner & fellowship 6pm
   Stated meeting 7pm



Forest Grove Chapter #37 R.A.M.
EHP – Larry Keyes  
King - Garry Weiner  503-939-5684
Scribe - Phil Myers  971-228-9973
Secretary - C. Allan White  503-539-3290

Sunset Council #20 Cryptic Masons
Ill. Master - Phil Myers  971-228-9973
Deputy Master - Garry Weiner  503-939-5684
P.C. of the Work – Von Bailey  
Recorder - C. Allan White  503-539-3290

Next meeting:  May 12

Greeting Companions,

Per our recent by-law change, we don't meet again until May. Our GHP had a schedule conflict and 
cancelled his official visit. We were one companion shy of a quorum in January. I hope our 
attendance improves. I would still like to be able to do a full-form opening whenever we can. See 
you in May.

Fraternally,
Larry Keyes, EHP

Members of York Rite appreciate the meaningful lessons of our degrees.  They enjoy the 
brotherhood and camaraderie of association with other members.  To the members who attend the 
meetings and degrees, the value of going out on a cold and wet Oregon night is worth the effort.  
However,  many Master Masons in our area are not aware of these values.  Our membership is 
driven by presenting a positive view of York Rite.  We need our members to “talk it up” at their 
respective Blue Lodges and other appendant bodies.  We need petitions from men looking for more 
Light in Masonry!  Let’s pledge to work harder this year to support Chapter and Council.

Phil Myers, IM


